ANTENNAS - ANECDOTES - AWARDS
Gus Taylor G8PG 37 Pickerill Road, Greasby, Merseyside, CH49 3ND

IT HAS BEEN A LONG, LONG TIME!

[t was 31st May 1937 when | received my licence as GEPG. Nineteen months later I
passed the examinations to become a Merchant Navy Radio Officer, and on 21st January
1939, set off on my first voyage. On 3rd September 1939 I received the signal that WW2
had begun. The next 6 years saw service in many places, and some narrow escapes. | was
back ashore by the end of 1945 and G8PG was on the air again by mid-1946. There
followed a period of coast station, aircraft ground station and part-time military radio
work, then a change to being a Technical Author and later Technical publications
manager. Also part-time teaching of students for the ham licence.

By 1971 I was getting just at little bit bored with ham radio when, on a whim, I bought a
second hand PM3A QRP rig. One weekend using that rig brought all my enthusiasm
back and made me a confirmed QRP man! A couple of years or so later George, G3RJV,
announced he was forming G-QRP C, and | became Member 004. George soon had me
working at things like the Award Scheme, Winter Sports etc. Later came the work with
QRP people in many countries to produce an international framework for QRP working
covering calling frequencies, power for various types of emission and so on. After that
came a period of slowly establishing relations with QRPers in the then Soviet Block
countries and seeing their QRP movements grow in strength and freedom. This brought
one into contact with some wonderful people (too many to name here) and was
enormously rewarding. Add to that all those met through antenna work, Award
applications and other contacts and it has been a wonderful experience. Now with me
having reached the age of 87 and my call the age of 70 it is time for someone younger
to take over and for me to say

72 73 ES CU QRP SN I HOPE

(But remember without the vision of G3RJV it would never have happened)

The ZS6BKW Antenna - from the horse’s mouth
Brian Austin GOGSF (ex ZS6BKW) 110 Frankby Road West Kirby CH48 9UX

Imagine my surprise when told by a friend who’d caught his Sprat early that my old call
sign featured prominently within issue No. 129. Sure enough, when I opened my copy,
there it was: ZS6BKW that I’d not used in twenty years. Then I realised that it was my
antenna and not me that was under the spotlight and so I suppressed my welling pride
and read on with interest! How, I wondered had the antenna fared when Martyn G3UKV
put it to the test? (See reference 1). Gratifyingly, it stood up very well and seemed to
meet some useful needs. It might therefore also be useful if I provided a little background
information about the antenna and also commented on how sensitive or critical the
particular lengths and impedances of the ZS6BKW happen to be.







